THE THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH



               
 
JANUARY 25, 2015
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Dear Parish Family,
A few weeks ago, I asked for volunteers who would be willing to make phone calls for our capital campaign.  We still need these volunteers!  As has been said previously, this is one of the biggest projects we have undertaken in quite some time, and in order to save money, we are doing it without the use of outside consultants.  If this is something you can help with, please let me know by calling the parish center or sending an email to tom@littleflowerparish.org.  Our caller team will meet on Monday, February 2, so please let us know as soon as possible. 

As I have often said, you are the most generous parish.  This past week I finally was able to finish my Christmas thank you’s.  I have never been this late.  I apologize for being late, and, if I missed anyone, please know that I am truly sorry.  


My letter is very brief today.  Please read the letter from Teresa Eckrich.  Teresa has been our parish Music Director for 30 years and Little Flower School’s music teacher for 35 years.  

Have a wonderful week.

fr. bob 
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OPEN HOUSE

Little Flower Catholic School

Sunday, January 25, 2015

Refreshments: 11:30 a.m.

Tours: 12:00-2:00 p.m.

Classroom Presentations: 12:30 and 1:15 p.m.

Enter door # 6 (cafeteria)

Come meet Little Flower teachers, students, and staff as you experience our academics, community, and tradition.   
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We remember our former parishioner, Lawrence Schlenz, who passed away on January 10 and whose funeral liturgy was celebrated here on January 16.    Please keep all of Larry’s family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  May God welcome Larry into his eternal glory.

Celebrate World Marriage Day - February 15, 2015
Each year World Marriage Day is celebrated on the second Sunday of February. This year, World Marriage Day is Sunday, February 15, 2015. World Marriage Day honors husband and wife as head of the family, the basic unit of society, and salutes the beauty of their faithfulness, sacrifice and joy in their witness in their marriage and to the world. We encourage you to celebrate this day in your marriages, families, and parish communities. With questions, ideas, or suggestions on how to celebrate it please contact Scott Seibert at the Office of Pro-Life and Family Life at 317-236-1527 or sseibert@archindy.org.
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FOR THE WEEK OF January 26 - February 1, 2015
26     January
Monday                 
           5:30 p.m.
Rosemary and Harry Maginn by the Maginn Family
27     January

Tuesday

           5:30 p.m.
John Naughton by David and Ann Ruhmkorff


28     January

Wednesday 
           8:30 a.m.
Sadie Shikany by the Shikany Family
           5:30 p.m.     Communion Service 
29     January

Thursday  
           5:30 p.m.
 Juanita Moloy by John and Anne Burns 
30      January

Friday 
           8:30 a.m.

Joan J. Dowling   
           5:30 p.m.

Communion Service
31      January
Saturday 
           5:00 p.m.
Vigil of the Fourth Sunday of Ordinary Time


Mary Helen Arvin by Charlene Fisher and Rita Foley
01      February
Sunday – Fourth Sunday of Ordinary Time
     8:30 a.m.
Dick Hutchinson by the Monday Morning Counters
          10:30 a.m.
Lorene Sheats by Jerry Watts 
            6:00 p.m. 
For the People
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 January 25 – February 1, 2015
	DAY
	ROOM
	TIME
	GROUP

	Sunday
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	Children’s Liturgy

	
	School
	9:30 a.m.
	Religious Ed

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	Coffee and Donuts

	
	Duffey Hall
	11:30 a.m. 
	Little Flower School Open House

	Monday
	Scout Room
	6:00 p.m.
	Webelos

	
	St. Patrick
	7:00 p.m.
	SVDP

	
	St. Therese
	7:00 p.m.
	Capital Campaign Adv Commitment  Leaders

	Tuesday
	St. Therese
	9:30 a.m.
	Legion of Mary

	
	St. Therese
	3:30 p.m.
	8th Grade Study Group

	
	St. Therese
	7:00 p.m.
	RCIA

	
	Church
	7:00 p.m.
	Choir

	Wednesday
	St. Patrick
	9:30 a.m.
	Bible Study

	
	St. Therese
	3:30 p.m.
	8th Grade Study Group

	
	St. Patrick
	7:00 p.m.
	Liturgy Committee

	Thursday
	Scout Room
	6:00 p.m.
	Daisy #3643

	
	St. Patrick
	6:30 p.m.
	Adult Bible Study

	
	John 23rd
	7:00 p.m.
	Facilities Committee Meeting

	
	St. Therese
	8:00 p.m.
	AA

	Friday
	Duffey Hall
	7:00 p.m.
	Pinewood Derby

	Saturday
	St. Therese
	7:00 a.m.
	Men’s Prayer Group

	
	Duffey Hall
	4:00 p.m.
	Ladies Club Chili Supper

	Sunday
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	Children’s Liturgy

	
	School
	9:30 a.m. 
	Religious Education

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	Coffee and Donuts

	
	Youth Room
	7:00 p.m.
	Super Bowl Party

	
	St. Patrick
	7:15 p.m.
	Women’s CRHP
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On Sunday, Feb. 8, 2014 at the 8:30 a.m. Mass we will celebrate the Rite of Illumination with the second graders making their First Eucharist this spring. The children have been learning about how we celebrate as a family and as God’s people.  This rite reinforces what the children have been learning and how important it is to attend Mass every Sunday.  

Eucharistic Ministers and Altar Servers the next schedule for the months of March-April-May will be coming out soon.   Eucharistic Ministers please send changes to Ron Sharp at email address is duvkote@aol.com or call at 356-3488. Altar Servers pleases send changes to Lisa Gibbons at lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org or call 357-8352 ext. 33.  Changes are due by Feb. 8. 
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Save the Date!

Little Flower’s Ladies Club First Annual Chili Supper

January 31 4 p.m.-7 p.m. in Duffey Hall

Dinners $6, Seniors $5, Kids $3

Chili, chili dogs, nachos with all the fixin's,

fruit, vegies, chips, drinks, desserts.

Order AWARD WINNING chili quarts for your Super Bowl Parties! Contact Susan Spilly-Lee with orders or questions susangsl@aol.com or 317-626-1454. Please come and support the Little Flower Ladies' Club.
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SAVE THE DATE: The 8th grade class will once again host a “Senior Prom” for all our “young at heart” parishioners.  This year’s theme, “A Night Under the Stars,” will give you the perfect opportunity to forget about the cold weather for an evening, have a wonderful spaghetti dinner, and spend time getting to know some of our wonderful students, while dancing and playing bingo. The date is Saturday, February 7, following the 5 p.m. Mass.  Please call the Parish Center, 357-8352, or e-mail, pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, by Monday, February 5, if you plan on attending.  

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a nursing home in your thoughts and prayers. If you get the chance, please send them a card or note!  This week we especially want to remember            Bob Dangler/Hamilton Trace
11851 Cumberland Road, Fishers, IN 46037

[image: image4.png]



(grades 8 thru 12)

YOUTH CHOIR 

Sunday, January 25 and
Sing at 6 p.m. Mass in church at 5 p.m.

Sunday, February 1  
There will be a Super Bowl Party for youth in grades 8 thru 12 here at Little Flower following Mass on February 1.  Plan now to attend.   Parents should plan to pick kids up at their convenience any time but no later than the end of the game.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS – Snow tubing trip to Perfect North – Saturday evening, February 21.  Details will follow. 
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Candidates and team will meet next on Sunday February 8th in the Parish Center for Session 5.   The meeting will be from 7pm until 9pm.  

Annual financial statements will be prepared and mailed no later than January 26. Contributions to the annual fund for the school will come separately. Statements for Christ our Hope United Catholic Appeal will be mailed by the Archdiocese. 

FESTIVAL NEWS
SUMMERFEST 2015 planning will begin soon.  Our summer festival dates this year are May 29, May 30, and May 31.  A kick off meeting will be held on Monday, February 16, at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center for those who are willing to be part of the parish festival leadership team.  Call Tom at 357-8352 with questions.
Next weekend, January 31 and February 1, is Propagation of the Faith Sunday, which  gives all of us the opportunity to reach out to the people of the world. By our Baptism we take on the responsibility to be Christ’s witnesses and to share our faith with the parts of the world that have yet to hear the Good News of God’s love.  Please use the envelope provided in your regular packet and be as generous as possible.

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT,  AND TREASURE YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH

 Weekly Budget Goal


$              13,500.00

 Collection of January 3 and 4
      
$
  8,280.76
 Electronic Contributions 1/12 -1/16
$
  5,439.64
 Fiscal Year 2014-2015  YTD Actual
$            395,584.25
 Fiscal Year 2014-2015 YTD Budget
$            391,500.00
 Fiscal Year 2014-2015 YTD

$             + 4,084.85   
Home Improvement Fund

   November Contributions

$  2,586.08
   December Contributions

$  2,580.58
   January Contributions
(month to date)
$  1,614.58
 

UNITED CATHOLIC APPEAL UPDATE as of 1/15/15
Parish Goal $39,250            Amount Pledged $36,921     % of Goal-94% 

Parish Households 936      # of pledges 182                     Parish Participation 19%

There are extra United Catholic Appeal Mailers at the Church doors. If you have not yet made a commitment, you may fill out and return in our collection or return it by the mail in the mailer provided. 


2015 Little Flower
Kindergarten-3rd Grade Girls & Boys Basketball Intramurals

Registration will occur during the Little Flower Open House on Sunday, January 25, 2015 from 11:30 a.m.to 2:00 p.m. in the Cafeteria and on Saturday, January 31, 2015 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. in Little Flower Gym.  The Intramural Basketball League is for grades Kindergarten thru 3rd Grade (Boys and Girls) and will run from February 6 thru March 15, 2015.  The cost is $30.00 per child, due at time of registration.  Questions can be directed to Mike Battles at 538-3078 or mabattles@tcco.com.
THANK YOU: This bulletin is furnished to the Parish without charge.  The advertisements that appear completely defray all publishing costs with which the church would otherwise be burdened.  Please patronize these sponsors as a thank you for their kind generosity.
URGENT REQUEST

If you plan to volunteer in any capacity at this year’s summer festival, we need your help now!   In order to comply with State Gaming Commission requirements, we need to provide a complete list of volunteer information.   Please send your birth date, driver’s license number, and daytime phone number by email to tom@littleflowerparish.org.  Please title the e-mail Festival Worker Information.    If you submitted this information last year we still have it on file.  IF NOT, PLEASE SEND IT RIGHT AWAY SO WE CAN GET THE NECESSARY PAPERWORK FILED.  If you are not sure if you submitted it previously, please send now it so we can make sure you are on the list.  If you do not have email, you may write down the information and leave it at the parish office.   THANK YOU IN ADVANCE!
Birthline - Volunteers Needed
Birthline provides assistance to pregnant women and mothers of infants in need. Over 1,500 mothers are served annually and are provided material goods such as maternity clothes, baby clothes, diapers, baby shampoo and other necessary supplies. Volunteers welcome pregnant and new mothers, in need of material assistance. We are in need of additional volunteers at the Catholic Center to prepare layettes on Mondays and Wednesday. Additional volunteer opportunities from your own home are also available. Please contact Jená Hartman at (317) 236-1433 or at jhartman@archindy.org to learn more!
Are you tired of living in a state with high-cost, low-quality healthcare, poor workers’ rights, a poor long-term care rating, high infant mortality, a widening gender wage gap, sub-par environmental standards, and with the majority of lawmakers listening to the wealthy instead of Indiana’s working families?

Then join us at the People’s Assembly, where we will highlight low wage workers’ struggles in relation to living wages, access to healthcare, women’s rights, voting access, environmental justice, and more. 

Monday, January 26, Monday, February 23, & Monday, March 23

11 - 12:30 p.m. EST

Indiana Statehouse, 2nd Floor, North Atrium
January 17, 2015

Dear Parents, Children, and People of Little Flower, 

It is with great sadness that I write this letter. As you know, last summer I got the bad news that my cancer was back and in my bones. This past Wednesday I got the news that the treatment they were using is no longer working. The only thing I can try is chemotherapy. 

Unfortunately, they will need to repeat the chemo they did 13 years ago when I was sick. This time I will be getting a dose once a week for 18 weeks, rather than once every three weeks. I will not be able to teach on any kind of dependable schedule and do this treatment. Without it I will not be here much longer. Please let your children know that it is normal for this medicine to make my hair fall out—in fact that may be a good sign to them that it is working on the cancer as well. I would like to ask everyone to direct their prayers through Mother Teresa of Calcutta. She needs another miracle to become a saint. Who knows it could be me!

My last day as a regular teacher at Little Flower School was Friday, January 15th. This is the hardest part for me, for you know that being able to teach your children has been the best gift of my life. I will sorely miss them and you and will be back to school to visit at times if I am strong enough. I also hope to be able to remain as music director at church through June, as long as I have the strength. You have been and are a great group to be associated with.

My replacement at school for the rest of this year is Mr. Jeff Crays. He is a former Little Flower student and parishioner and comes back at Christmas and Easter to play trumpet for us.  He is both licensed and experienced at elementary music and band. We are so lucky that he can get free quickly and provide us some continuity. I hope you will offer him the warm welcome, respect and support that you have always offered me.

I promised Mr. Gawrys months ago that Liturgical Choir will sing for the 10:30 AM Mass that precedes the Open House on Sunday, January 25. I think I will be able to keep that promise. In addition I have asked Fr. Bob to offer me the sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick during that Mass. I would like to invite you to come to that Mass and to bring your children. I believe that God has a special way of listening to and answering the prayers of children, I would take great comfort in your prayers during the sacrament. Make sure your children know how much I have loved them and how much I will miss them. 

Yours in Christ, and in gratitude,

Miss Eckrich
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Indy’s Got Sisters! Retreat | Indianapolis, IN | Feb. 20-21, 2015

Pray and share with Sisters from different religious communities in the Indianapolis area as you discern your vocation. This weekend is a great opportunity to serve and be a part of community life, while asking questions about discernment and getting answers in real time. Sponsored by the Archdiocese of Indianapolis Vocations Committee. For more information, contact Sister Theresa Sullivan, D.C., at sistertheresa.sullivan@doc.org or 812-963-7556. Visit http://called2.be/IGSFeb15 to register.
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LFLC’s 1st Annual *Award Winning 
Chili Supper
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Dinners $6 choice of bowl of chili, 2 chili dogs or nachos
Seniors $5 choice of bowl of chili, chili dog or nachos

Kids $3 kid-sized portions of above choices

All dinners include all the fixins, fresh fruit, veggies, 
beverage, and a choice of dessert.


Our basic chili is mild, but there 
will be condiments to spice it up 
to your taste!
Door Prizes every hour!

Fun!  Fellowship!

*2 time winner of the LF Chili Cookoff
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January 31st


4pm-7pm in Duffey Hall











Pre-Order Quarts of Chili for your Super Bowl Parties! $6





Call Susan to order or with questions - 317-626-1454
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